
      

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ARGYLL EAST SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 
Argyll Road, RD1, Otane 

Phone:  06 857 5102   
 E-mail: office@argylleast.school.nz 

www.argylleast.school.nz 
 

‘A caring, country school growing student potential through challenge, creativity and 
play – every child, every day’ 

 

Term 1, Week 11 
Thursday 15th April 2021 

 

Achieve and Succeed   Me whai, kia angitū 
 

Congratulations to our Students of the Week for displaying the school habits 
and values as follows: 

 

 
 

Rylee Renata for Respect – For showing respect to relieving teachers, staying on task and being kind to 
your classmates.  Ka pai Rylee. 
 
Lizzie Janson for All the Argyll East School Habits and Values – You are a diligent student Juliet, 
with a quick mind and thoughtful outlook on life.  You strive to achieve and you are successful. You take 
responsibility for your learning, managing yourself and your time to complete tasks competently. You are 
interested in your learning and you set a good example for your peers. Keep up the great work Juliet and 
keep striving for excellence! 
 
Marijke Wilson for Perseverance and Respect – You have had such a great term Marijke! You can be 
relied on to always work hard on any task. You always persevere to finish your work and can see the 
value in pushing yourself with high expectations. Your willingness to learn and your positive attitude make 
you a fantastic member of the class. Keep up the hard work Marijke! 
 
Jett Buckeridge for Respect and Perseverance – You have had a great week Jett! You have been 
listening and working hard. It has been great to see you putting your best effort into your learning! Keep it 
up! 

 

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS 

 

 
Proud to support and serve our 

LOCAL community 
 

Phone 857 8170 – ALL HOURS 
Ruataniwha Street, Waipawa 

 

HOW GOOD IS THE GROUND 

YOU’RE ON? 
-  Land Development 

-  On-Farm Water Storage 

-  Geotechnical Services 

 
GEOTECHNICAL EXPERTISE 

Phone: +64 6 877 1652 

Email: info@rdcl.co.nz 

www.rdcl.co.nz 
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http://www.argylleast.school.nz/
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Kia ora koutou, 

 

We have reached the end of term one and 

thankfully without any lockdowns or covid scares. 

Our curriculum has been full and varied and we 

are happy that we have been able to deliver it at 

school without any disruptions. 

 

This week we farewell Mrs 

Owen as she and Beau 

begin the important role 

of parenting. Thank you, Vicki, for all you have 

done for Argyll East School. Our new entrants 

and their families 

have always felt 

welcomed and cared 

for in Ruma Tahi. 

We’ve also been super 

appreciative of your 

amazing IT skills - 

don’t be surprised if 

you receive the odd 

phone call as we find 

our way without you! 

We wish you all the 

very best and loads of 

happiness with your 

new little man who we 

look forward to meeting next term.  

 

Today we have celebrated “Belonging” and have 

shared songs, games and lunch with family 

members and people who are special to us. Thank 

you for joining us and we hope you enjoyed your 

day. 

 

In September 2019, the Prime Minister 

announced that Aotearoa New Zealand’s 

Histories will be taught in all schools from 2022 

onwards. The Ministry of Education have 

prepared draft curriculum content and are 

seeking feedback from parents and whanau. 

More information and an online survey are 

available at 

www.education.govt.nz/aotearoanzhistories  

 

Staff are meeting during the holidays to work on 

our plans for term 2. We are also attending a 

structured literacy workshop to develop literacy 

teaching and learning. 

 

On Monday 3rd May at 1.30pm, (the first day of 

term 2) we are lucky to have the following 

performance at our school: Toitoi Events Centre, 

Kahurangi Maori Dance Company and Mary 

Kippenberger have collaborated to create a 

unique performance called Te Whawhewhawhe 

and Te Marama. This piece explores anxiety in 

our young people through the character of Te 

Marama as she journeys through our beautiful 

New Zealand Native Bush.  Please feel free to 

join us! 

 

Sounds like a great start to term 2! Have a 

fantastic holiday break - hopefully we enjoy 

some beautiful rain for our farmers, families and 

gardens!  See you back at school on Monday 3rd 

May. 

 

Julie Thelwall 

Principal 

 

THUMBS UP 

• To our hard-working Home & School group 

who have been raising funds behind the 

scenes for all of our students.  Please 

contact them via their facebook page if you 

are able to support the 4WD fundraiser 

during the holidays. 

PRINCIPAL’S AWARD 

To Juliet Robinson for All the Argyll East School 

Values and habits 

You are a diligent student 

Juliet, with a quick mind 

and thoughtful outlook on 

life.  You strive to achieve 

and you are successful. You 

take responsibility for 

your learning, managing 

yourself and your time to 

complete tasks competently. You are interested 

in your learning and you set a good example for 

your peers. Keep up the great work Juliet and 

keep striving for excellence! 

 

COMMUNITY PATAKA 

Today there are feijoas and quince in our pataka.  

Please help yourself. 

 

 

HOME AND SCHOOL 

Home and School are running a pie fundraiser 

again.  Order forms are attached.  Please have 

order forms back to school by 19th May.  

 

FAMILY TAONGA 

This week Max & Moe brought some of their 

family taonga to school to show us. Here they 

are with an ancestral korowai. We were 

privileged to be able to see, touch and wear it.  

Kia ora Moe and Max. 

 

SPORTS 

BAREFOOT 7S & NETBALL 

Information is attached for players.  Any queries 

please contact Miss Allen. 

FOOTBALL 

Registration online is required and information 

regarding this is attached for all players who 

expressed an interest in playing this season.  If 

your child did not receive a form and would like 

to play please contact the school ASAP. 

CHB TOUCH ACADEMY 

April 21 – 23 – 24, 9am – 2.30pm 

At Memorial Hall, Waipukurau 

Registration link: 

https://www.sporty.co.nz/chbtouch/registration

s-1/TOUCH-ACADEMY 

 

WEATHER STATION REPORT 

Last week, 7 April-14 April 1-3pm School days 

only 

Hottest temperature:    24oc on 9th April 

Coldest temperature:     19oc on 14th March 

Rainfall: 0 mls 

Wind is SW today 

Strongest gusts were 2.5 ks 

 

Rupert & Lachlan, Weather 

Station Monitors 

FREE KIDS PHOTO WORKSHOP 

TUESDAY 20TH APRIL, 10am – 12PM 

Cameras provided 

At Waipawa library for children aged 9 – 14 

Limited to 20 children. Register at fotoiwi.nz 

 

POSSUM CONTROL – TBFREE NZ – 

TIKOKINO OPERATIONAL AREA 2020/21 

This is to advise that Central Districts Pest 

Control Ltd will be carrying out ground-based 

possum control work in the Tikokino area 

between 1 April 2021 and 30 June 2021. The 

contract is part of TBfree New Zealand’s 

national TB vector control programme.  

 

SCHOOL UNIFORM SUPPLIER IN CHB 

Kiri Kirk, Personalise It, has taken over the 

supply of school uniform from Pressed for Time 

in Waipukurau and can supply uniform and 

arrange embroidering of names onto items. She 

can be contacted on 

0273768641  personaliseitnz@gmail.com 

An order form is attached via email. 

 

BOOKARAMA TAKAPAU LIONS PROJECT 

Friday 16th and Saturday 17th April 

from 9.00am to 4.00pm, PLUS ... Sunday 18th 

April from 9.00am to 2.00pm 

at CHB Municipal Theatre, Waipawa 

Please support our Annual Event by donating your 

surplus books, puzzles, etc. We have ‘drop off’ 

points at 

100% WINLOVES - Waipukurau 

TIM CHOTE APPLIANCES - Waipawa 

For those who would like their books collected 

Please phone: 

Graeme Black 858 5426 (Waipukurau)  

Gerard Minehan 858 8374 (Waipukurau) 

        

 

 
   

UPCOMING EVENTS 

April 

Friday 16th Club Day 

Last day Term 1 

May 

Monday 3rd First day Term 2 

Monday 3rd Te Whawhewhawhe & Te 

Marama production 

Tuesday 11th  CHB College Discovery 

Day, Years 7 & 8 
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